
Kindbody
100 Colorado Street
Austin, Texas 78701
(737) 787-7806

October 17, 2022

Dear Kindbody Patient:

I am writing this letter to inform you that I will be departing from Kindbody as an OB/GYN providing
direct-to-patient clinical care effective Friday, November 18, 2022. I will begin a new journey as a Medical Director
of Clinical Advocacy with a large commercial insurance company responsible for clinical case review, peer to peer
authorizations, policy development and coverage protocols for LGBTQ care. Many of you have heard me speak
passionately about the need for advocacy in women’s health and healthcare in general.

During this transition, the Austin care team and I will be available to answer questions pertaining to your current
treatment plan. For those of you who have journeyed with me over the years, it has been my privilege and honor to
care for you and your families. We have laughed, cried and celebrated together, and I have been blessed to be your
physician. Throughout my time at Kindbody, I have met new and amazing patients who have entrusted me with their
gynecology and fertility needs. I wish each and everyone of you all the best in personal health.

I hope that you choose to continue to complete your fertility journey at Kindbody. Kindbody will be the custodian of
your medical records for treatment received there. If you choose to receive care external to Kindbody, we will
transfer your medical records at no cost to you or your provider of choice - please contact the Kindbody Austin
clinic to obtain an Authorization form. For those patients who have been receiving bio-identical hormone therapy,
Dr. Claudia Legere (512-309-5161 Four Points) and Dr. Kevin Fite (512-675-6582 Pflugerville) are two trusted
colleagues of mine who also treat patients and would be happy to continue your hormone care. I have worked with
both physicians over the last 15 years and respect them both.

Our Austin Kindbody team would like to thank you for the opportunity to have been involved in your care. Our
medical staff will remain available to you for any urgent/emergency issues so that you have access during this
transition.

Respectfully,

Jennifer Mushtaler

Dr. Jennifer Mushtaler
OB/GYN


